SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Monday 05 June 2017
PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, P Gillam, N Green (substituting fro Mrs H Fraser), I Jones, N Laurens, Mrs P Moseley, A Phillips and H Taylor.
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) and Rebecca Oliver (Committee Clerk).
APOLOGIES – Apologies were received from Councillor Mrs H Fraser.
01/17
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-hatted Town Councillors
	· All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.

	Councillor A Phillips
	· Declared a personal interest in agenda item 06/17 as he has purchased shares in Redrow Homes.

· Declared a personal interest in agenda item 8.1 as he is the Ward Councillor for Greenfields.


02/17
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Finance Committee meetings held on 10 April 2017 were submitted as circulated and read.  

RESOLVED: 

That the minutes of the Finance Committee meetings held on 10 April 2017 be approved and signed as a correct record.


03/17
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS

Ref: 68/16 Internal Audit 2016/17
The Town Clerk reported that the Auditors have visited today to sign off the accounts.

Ref:  70/16  Shropshire Council Economic Growth Strategy

The Town Clerk confirmed that she has sent the response to the Economic Growth Strategy consultation on behalf of the committee.

04/17
PAYMENTS
Prior to the meeting, the Responsible Finance Officer (RFO) circulated the Schedule of Payments for the period 1 April – 31 May 2017.  No comments or concerns were raised.
RECOMMENDED:

That the schedule of payments passed for payment for the period 1 April – 31 May 2017 be approved.

05/17
END OF YEAR ACCOUNTS

Responsible Finance Officer (RFO) talked Councillors through the Annual Report and Accounts for the year ending 31 March 2017, which were also distributed prior to the meeting.  This included the following documents:

· Annual Report 

· Statement of Accounting Policies 

· Annual Governance Statement 

· Income & Expenditure Account 

· Statement of Movement of Reserves 

· Balance Sheet 
· Annual Return

Members’ were asked to consider the accounts and recommend for approval by the Full Council.  In preparing these accounts the same accounting principles were used as in previous years however this year the accounts followed the format set out by the FRS-102 Guidelines.

The RFO reported an overall deficit of (£1,975) compared to budget largely due to a shortfall in income generated from the Livestock and Sunday Market, poor interest rates, high expenditures on capital projects i.e. the Splash/Play Park, although some earmarked reserves were used for this.  He also detailed the investment in the CCLA Property Fund.   The move to Riggs Hall for the office premises and paying the rent have also cost more than budgeted.

The income shows an overall positive variance of £111,571 inflated by receiving £47,541 additional funds from S106 funds and the sale of assets.  The expenditure variance overall was a negative £113,553.
The Town Clerk confirmed that the investment properties are re-valued every 3-5 years and the Risk Management Register is brought to the committee annually.  The RFO talked through the Earmarked reserves, which totalled £2,416,757 for numerous projects including renovating the listed greenhouse in the Quarry, working with Shropshire Council to maintain the Quarry side banks, expanding the Splashpark by adding and swapping water features, maintaining Weeping Cross glasshouse and carrying out fencing/boundary work.
RECOMMENDED:

(i) That End of Year Accounts for the Year Ended 31 March 2017, incorporating the following be approved:

a. Annual Report

b. Statement of Accounting Policies

c. Annual Governance Statement

d. Income & Expenditure Account

e. Statement of Movement of Reserves

f. Balance Sheet

(ii) That the Annual Return for the Year Ended 31 March 2017 be approved and forwarded to the External Auditor for unqualified audit.

06/17
NEIGHBOURHOOD FUND
The RFO reported that on top of the currently held £193,697 CIL money a further sum of £219,597 Neighbourhood Fund had been received totalling £413,294 over a four-year accounting period.  These funds can be kept for 5 years and if unspent, have to be returned to Shropshire Council.  Members were asked to consider spending CIL contributions in line with infrastructure requirements in the Shrewsbury Place Plan, which the public have been consulted on.  
The Town Clerk explained in more detail about CIL funds, S106 agreements and adoption of open spaces.  She agreed to distribute more information for the new councillors.

RESOLVED:

(i) That the receipt of £219,597 CIL Neighbourhood Fund be noted;

(ii) That the Town Council discuss as a matter of urgency the spending of the collected CIL Neighbourhood Fund.

07/17
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That Press & Public be excluded on the grounds that the consideration of the following items may involve the likely disclosure of confidential information (s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960).

08/17
LAND DISPOSAL UPDATES
8.1
Greenfields

The Town Clerk provided some background information to this site and confirmed that the sale has gone through.  The offer approved by Full Council was accepted and an overage agreement reached.  The sale is now progressing as planned following the legal process.


8.2
St Anne’s Road/Oriel Way
The Town Clerk updated members on the sale of a small piece of land in Radbrook by a resident who wishes to add a garage and path to the rear garden.  The Town Clerk explained the fees to TSR who are dealing with the sale which is progressing as planned.
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